
                       Class 5 Newsletter                 Spring Term – 25/03/2022  

 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact me via the school office or email: k.morris@leacof.lancs.sch.uk 
 

This week in Class… 
 
Maths 

This week the children have been focusing on reasoning and 

worded problems.  We have been looking at strategies to use 

the information we are given to work out the answer!   

 

English 

This week the children have watched a short film entitled ‘The 

Lighthouse’.  They have written their own versions of the story 

using the correct tense and structure.  We have been focusing 

on including ambitious and descriptive vocabulary. 

 

Across the Curriculum 

 In Science this week we have been researching some of the 

world’s most unusual animals!  The children have found out 

about their animal groups, features, habitat, diet and 

conservation status.  In R.E. we have been listing the many 

names of Jesus and reasons why He is known as these.  The 

children have baked bread in D.T. this week and in Art, they 

have created some beautiful Easter pastel drawings.  Our 

ongoing work to prepare for the SATs tests has continued with 

a full afternoon of Maths this week and an afternoon of 

writing!  The children continue to work really hard and show 

determination and resilience.  I am proud of them all  

 

Other News!  
Parents’ Evening 

Thank you all parents that came to see me on Parents’ Evening.  It was great 

to have a chance to discuss your child.  Thank you for your continued support 

   
 

Home Learning 

If your child is off school and they are poorly, we will not provide Home 

Learning.  However, if your child is in isolation and well enough to complete 

work you can access online platforms on our website (under Parents – Helpful 

Resources).  Additionally, the children can read daily and use their TTRS 

account.  Please contact school if your child is well and requires additional 

learning at home.   

 

LENT Appeal 

Preparations for our Lent appeal this year are now underway!  All monies 

raised will be going to the British Red Cross to support the crisis in Ukraine.   

 We will be holding a TOY and BOOK sale in aid of this cause on 

Thursday 31st March.  The children will be able to bring a maximum 

of £5 to spend.  They will also be able to come to school on the day 

dressed in the blue and yellow of the Ukrainian flag (school uniform 

OR own clothes) 

 Please send into school any books and toys in good condition that 

we can sell at the toy sale  Thank you for your support.  

 

Easter Celebrations 

We are really excited to be returning to our traditional Easter celebrations this 

year!  We are holding Easter activities for the children in school on Monday 4th 

April.  Our Easter Praise worship will be on Tuesday 5th April @ 10am and our 

‘decorate an egg’ competition will be held on Wednesday 6th.  Please send 

entries of eggs in on this day – remember child made eggs win prizes!   

Don’t Forget! 
OPEN DOOR – Monday morning 8:30am until 8:45am.  Please 
feel free to visit our classroom and ask any questions you may 
have.  

 Please read each night and complete reading records 

 Homework has increased in quantity in preparation 
for our tests in May.  Please support your child by 
encouraging them to do a bit each night!  I have 
allowed the children an extra day to complete their 
homework.  It will now be sent home on a 
THURSDAY and returned to school the following 
WEDNESDAY please.  Thank you for your support   

 P.E. kits on Fridays please   

Important Dates 
 

 Thursday 31st March – TOY SALE in aid of this year’s Lent 
Appeal 

 Monday 4th April – EASTER Celebration Day in school 
 Tuesday 5th April – EASTER PRAISE @ 10am – Parents are very 

welcome to attend 
 Wednesday 6th April – decorated egg competition and school 

finishes for the Easter holidays @ 2pm 
 Tuesday 19th April - School re-opens @ 8.45am 

 w/b Monday 9th May SATs Week for Year 6 

Special News  
Congratulations to last week’s and this week’s winners of my certificates   

Curriculum Award 
Lucas – for continued efforts and improvements in his Maths work. 
Kara – for improved handwriting and presentation of her work. 
Faye – for a fantastic piece of fiction writing including descriptive vocabulary!  
Christian Value/Diamond Nine Award 
Kai – for determination and beginning to flourish in Maths.  
Mia – for showing care and kindness and filling me with JOY!   

Miss Morris  
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